
“You can’t get very far until you start doing something for somebody else.”        Melvin Jones, 1879-1961  
     

Fairfax Lions Club News - Feb 2020 
      The Bob Stahl Memorial Newsletter 

        - Fairfax Lions, Serving Since 1951 - 
“No one is in charge of your happiness but you.”                        

   
Inspiration from Our Club President 
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Lady and Fellow Lions, 
 As we close out the first half of our Lions year, and are deep into the season of 
celebrations, just a quick note to say "Thank You" for all the work you have been doing this 
year to serve our local, statewide and global community.  We have been busier than you 
probably know. 
 In only the first half of this year you have accomplished: 4th of July, Fall Festival, 
two Fruit Sales, LOVF Raffle, vehicle donation program; many eyesight screenings, 
providing eye exams and glasses, two holiday food basket distributions (helping take care 
of the youngest members of our community) to continuing Nursing Home Bingo (for some 
of our oldest members) right here in the City, to serving Virginia citizens via the Remote 
Access Medical mission and supporting Lions Youth Camp, to eyeglass recycling serving 
folks all over the world - and so much more. What your club has been doing, what you 
have been doing, does make a difference. 
 I hope you are as proud of our club as am I and I hope you are looking forward to a 
similarly fantastic second half of the year of service.  
 "Second half of the year" - a reminder that the end of this year is not far off and we 
need to start planning for next year, the 70th anniversary year of the club. Now is the 
time to start thinking about how you can serve the club itself in a leadership role as an 
officer, a member of the Board of Directors, or leading one of our many activities. There 
are a number of vacancies in our leadership positions that really need to be filled. We 
have achieved a lot this year; how much better can we do if our vacancies are filled and 
all cylinders are firing?  Talk to me or any Board Member about the opportunities.  
 Also, remember to ask people you feel would be good additions to our club to join 
us, to join you. Invite them to join you for dinner.  We do seem to be making progress on 
the recruiting front with several potential members on the horizon.  But we still have a 
long way to go in getting 6 new members this year. If "Each one asks one" there is no doubt 
we will exceed our goals. 
 Happy Holidays and Happy New Year! 

Your in Lionism, 
KL Mike 

(original by email to all members, dated Dec 22, 2019) 



We Always Begin With Service - It’s Our Primary Mission  
WE SERVE THE WORLD AND OUR LOCAL COMMUNITIES… 

WITH PRIDE, COMPASSION AND KINDNESS 

A Food Basket “Thank You”
 Our club delivered 50 holiday dinner “food baskets” - 25 for Thanksgiving, and another 25 
for Christmas - to deserving families identified by our partners at Main Street Child Development 
Center.  Each basket provided the selected family 2 bags of fresh groceries and a $25 gift card for 
Wegman’s from our club.  An email our club President received: 

 We also received a similar thank-you card in January for a December food basket.  It is 
difficult for some of us to relate to the situation in which many of these families, our community 
neighbors, find themselves.  But our Main Street CDC partners tell us:  “These families are truly in 
need in every sense of the word; the Lions food baskets make a difference in their lives on those 
holidays.” 

Recurring Service
 Our Club had no MAJOR service activities in January, but continued to perform regular 
recurring service: 
• Eyeglass Recycling:  The former NoVA Recycling Center closed mid-Dec; the new facility is being 

prepared for operation, and is tentatively slated to open February 1.  Lion Scott collects 
donated eyeglasses from several collection points each month.  We need 1-2 Lions to help Lion 
Scott with the collection process (emptying donation boxes in local offices/stores).  If you can 
help-out 1-2 hours a month, on a regular basis, please let Scott know.  As previously reported, 
the recycling center is highly productive, distributing over 3.5 million pair of eyeglasses world-
wide in the past twenty-one years. 

• Bingo at the Nursing Center:  Lions Jeff and Anh Tu and others call bingo, help residents mark 
their bingo cards, and award prizes each month for residents of the Fairfax Nursing Center.  
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Date: December 3, 2019 at 11:38:18 AM EST
To: "info@fairfaxlions.org"
Subject: Thanksgiving Dinner from Main Street Child Development Center
Hello!
 Just wanted to send a quick thank you from myself and my children for your 
thoughtful and wonderful Thanksgiving dinner package and Wegman's gift card. I 
have three children, two used to be Main Street students, and my youngest currently 
attends. We had a great Thanksgiving and the extra bonus of the cake mix and 
frosting was perfect for my youngest son's birthday yesterday.
Thank you again for your kindness, it was so appreciated.

mailto:info@fairfaxlions.org
mailto:info@fairfaxlions.org


A Little Bit About Virginia Lions Eye Institute (VLEI) Foundation
Fairfax Lions support the VLEIF.  It performs wonderful services, summarized briefly here. 

 The VLEI Foundation was incorporated in 1979 and adopted as a District 24-A (now District 
24-L) project by the District Governor's Cabinet in 1980. The VLEI operates as a separate entity 
with the co-sponsorship of the Inova Health System. It is governed by a Board of Directors 
representing the Lions Clubs of District 24-L, community ophthalmologists, and the Inova Health 
Systems Foundation.  VLEI funds are used for purchase of equipment, community education, 
scholarships, and clinical research. Equipment can be placed in not-for-profit hospitals anywhere in 
District 24-L.  
 Further, VLEI supports symposia and continuing medical education for nurses and Para-
professionals in the ophthalmic field. VLEI recently instituted a scholarship award for sight 
handicapped individuals.  Later in this newsletter, under Lions Information, please see an invitation 
from the President, VLEIF to the VLEIF scholarship grant luncheon on February 29th. 
 Read more about VLEI, the Eye Clinic Serving Lions District 24-L, treatment and services, 
financial assistance, equipment transfers and purchase, scholarships and financial support, the 
local area clinics, AND the Low Vision Center in Alexandria - where you will find our own club 
member Lion Dr. Suleiman…find all of this at:  http://vleif.org 
 At that webpage, under “News” you will also find an item titled:  Tribute To Lion Elden.  
Lion Elden, a long time member of our Fairfax Club, was honored at our club meeting on June 5, 
2018.  The VLEIF web page features photos from that meeting where our Club presented a check 
for $1500  to VLEIF in special recognition of Lion Elden’s lengthy and dedicated service to VLEIF and 
to Fairfax Lions Club.     
 At our club’s January Board meeting, our Board approved disbursing our club’s 2019-2020  
donation to VLEIF, $1500. 
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http://vleif.org


The VLEI Board of Directors (note Fairfax Lion Suleiman, a medial representative): 

Charity Fund Raising - Essential to Our Service Mission
DELIVERING SERVICE DEPENDS ON CHARITY FUNDS WE RAISE  

 We had no charity fund raisers in January, 2020, taking a break after two fruit sales.  But, 
our 3rd fruit sale of this season is coming up, March 19-21, with unload on Wednesday March 18.   
Marty has begun circulating the sign-up list for YOU to help out at the sale.  In the past two sales 
(Nov & Dec, 2019), a few club members graciously gave an over-time effort - multiple shifts on 
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multiple days, filling critical openings in the work schedule.  Even so, we had voids in the work 
schedule.  And, if per chance an unplanned event comes up, precluding a Lion from showing up for 
their shift (hey, we all understand - it happens to everyone!) - we run short handing fruit and 
servicing customers.  It puts an added burden on those Lions working.  

  

Dinner Meetings
Jan 7th 

Our first dinner meeting of 2020, scheduled for Jan 7 was cancelled due to weather.  It was a 
wise decision by our club leadership - better to be safe, then sorry!  

Jan 21st 
 You may know, the American Legion Post where we meet is about to embark on a large 
development project which will affect where we hold future meetings. Tonight's  presentation, 
"Future of Post 177," was by the Post's leadership (introduced by Lion Jeff): the Post Commander, 
Jeffrey W; the redevelopment Project Manager, Hank W; and Clifton Lion Gary W who is also a 
member of Post 177 Board of Directors.  

      AL Post Commander Jeffrey         Lion Jeff does Introductions 

       AL PM Hank 

 We learned many details about the project.  The AL Post has entered into a deal to sell some 
land and redevelop the rest.  After 75 years on the current site, the AL’s future project will provide 
17,000 sq ft of accessible space, 74 multi-family affordable housing units (25% reserved for 
veterans), 68 multi-family market rate units, a new radio broadcast antenna, and below ground 
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ALL:  Please take a look at your availability over the three sale days in March 19-21 
(Thursday - Saturday), and work AT LEAST one shift.  A wise old Lion - Elden - used to say: 
“Fruit sales are a 3-signature event.”  Meaning, if EVERY Lion signs-up three times over 
the work period (unload day, sales days, clean up day), lhe total load is spread across the 
membership without overburdening any members.  We can do it! 



parking.  The little league ball field will remain.  The Legion anticipates vacating the current 
building around Jan 2021 (or later, TBD), with completion of the new structure in about 30 months.  
Graciously, AL considers our Club a long term partner, and said they plan to include us in their plans 
for both their temporary facility, and the future new AL Post facility.  Happy to hear that! 

     Photo below - vision of the completed buildings 

  

Below: KL Mike thanks Lion Gary, and the AL’s PM Hank and Commander Jeffery  
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Tail Twister Doug held a “Brag for a Buck” session, and several Lions and 
guests shared special brags with us. Two of the Brags:  Clifton KL Rob 
showed us the brochure announcing PDG Jay Moughan running for 
International Director; and our KL Mike told us about Fiber-Artist, 
Award-Winning Quilter and Certified Zentangle Teacher Marisela being 
“juried” into the Loft Gallery, 313 Mill Street (Upstairs), Occoquan, VA.  
The Loft Gallery web page:  https://www.loftgallery.org/our-artists/3d-
artists/marisela-rumberg-fiber-art/ 

 

    

50/50 Winners:   $90 was collected from the sale of 50/50 tickets.  $44 went to our club 
administrative account; and prizes of $23 each went to Fairfax Lion Phil, and visiting Lion Don B. 

Zone Meeting:  VA Lions Districts are divided into "zones" to help coordinate Lions activities.  After 
this dinner meeting we hosted the quarterly meeting for our zone.  This was the reason for a 
number of Lions from other clubs joining us for dinner.  
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Clifton KL Rob (left) 
contributed $10 to our club, 

to brag about the new 
brochure for PDG Jay (right) 

https://www.loftgallery.org/our-artists/3d-artists/marisela-rumberg-fiber-art/
https://www.loftgallery.org/our-artists/3d-artists/marisela-rumberg-fiber-art/
https://www.loftgallery.org/our-artists/3d-artists/marisela-rumberg-fiber-art/


Board Meeting - Jan 28th 

 The Board considered, among other things, the following… 
• Thank you letters from: “Food for Others” (canned goods donated by Lion Jim K from his holiday 

party, crediting our club); Lions Youth Camp; and a family receiving a Christmas food basket. 
• Letter from Clifton Lion/PDG Jay Moughan announcing his candidacy for International Director. 

• In it, Jay says “I want to listen to and use your ideas on ways to make our 
organization better.”  You can email Jay at:  moughanjc@aol.com 

• Board approved $200 (admin account) to support PDG Jay's candidacy. 
• KL Mike is asking the Nominations Committee to identify potential officers for 

the next year.  As Uncle Sam says - I (WE) WANT YOU! 
• And KL Mike also asked us to think about “Campaign 100” as we approach our 

70th year; making an impactful donation.  Campaign 100:  https://
lionsclubs.org/en/give-how-to-give/campaign-100 

• Approved charity disbursements:  Eyeglass Recycling center ($500); VLEIF ($1500); Foundation 
Fighting Blindness ($500). 

• Approved paying registration fees (admin account, for up to 6 club members) to District 24-L 
Winter Conference in Culpeper on February 8. 

• Learned that Lion Ken is recovering from hip replacement surgery - we all wish him a speedy 
and successful recovery.  

Upcoming Events: 
Feb 1 - Vision Screening, Chocolate Lover’s Festival

Feb 4 - Regular Dinner Meeting (Spouses Night)

Feb 5 - ISCC regular lunch meeting

Feb 5 - Eyeglass Recycling (if the new recycling center is open)

Feb 6 - Lions Lunch bunch

Feb 14 - Valentines Day

Feb 17 - Presidents Day

Feb 18 - Regular Dinner Meeting

Feb 19 - Eyeglass Recycling

Feb 19 - Bingo at Fairfax Nursing Center

Feb 25 - Board meeting

Feb 29 - VLEIF Scholastic Grant Luncheon (see ad in this newsletter)

Feb 29 - LEGO Train Show (see ad in this newsletter)

Mark Your Calendars

Mar 8 - DST Begins:  2am, Clocks 1 Hr Forward


	      Mar TBD - Region III James Bland Music Contest

Mar 18 - Unload Fruit

Mar 19-21 - Last citrus fruit sale of the season

Apr 25 - Charter Night
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City of Fairfax Inter-Service Club Council (ISCC)
 Like our Lions club, other member clubs of the City of Fairfax ISCC all had busy Decembers.   
They delivered holiday meals to the less fortunate, filled stockings for children, rang the bell for 
Salvation Army kettles, assembled bikes destined for children on Christmas morning, and so 
on….wonderful service in our own community.  And those clubs perform wonderful services all year-
round. A great example is the Shepherd’s Center of Fairfax-Burke.  It schedules drivers 5-days every 
week to take older adults no longer able to drive to hospitals or other medical appointments.  This 
service is free of charge to all clients over 50 years of age residing in Burke or Fairfax.  The 
Shepherd’s Center reported at the January ISCC meeting, an average of 6 rides were provided 
EVERY weekday throughout the year of 2019!!!        

 A thought from one ISCC member organization:  “Many of our organizations and you personally 
have supported charities providing support to the intellectually disabled.  I want to call your 
 attention to an organization which is trying to fill the need for housing these individuals since the 
closing of Northern Virginia Training  Center.  It’s Marian Homes, Inc.  It has currently has purchased 
and operates 6 homes and has a Fairfax County Grant of $470,000 to purchase a 7th home. The 
grant only provides 60% of the funding to complete the acquisition and required renovations of the 
7th home.  Please consider donations from your organizations or individually to Marian Homes Inc 
( 501C3 organization). You can get more info on their web-site (www.Marionhomes.org)." 

 In the FYI category, the ISCC maintains the signs at different points entering the City, showing 
Service organizations. For example, the photo below was taken near Fair City Mall (opposite W. T. 
Woodson HS)…note the Fairfax Lions Club sign near the center! 
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Lions Information
VA Lions Eye Institute Foundation Scholarship Grant Luncheon

An announcement from PDG and VLEIF President, Lion Woody 

Lions, LEOs and Guests; 

Below is the invitation to attend the presentation of the Scholarship Grants to qualified recipients.  
If your club is sponsoring one of the recipients, please contact them and make them and their 
family feel welcome.  Last year was a rousing success, and I hope this one is even better.  Please 
place us on your calendar and plan to attend. 

Donations to VLEIF are always welcome as well, it’s how we are able to do the things we do.  
Thanks for all you do. 

Sincerely, 
“Woody”, PDG 2005-2006 
8417 Chillum Ct, Springfield, VA 22153 Ph: 703-451-8508   
Proud Member of Mason Neck Lions Club since 1996 

 

VLEIF SCHOLASTIC GRANT LUNCHEON INVITATION 
VLEIF (Virginia Lions Eye Institute Foundation) will host a luncheon for the purpose of having the sponsoring 
clubs present approved Grant checks to the recipients of the Joe Lipomi Scholastic Grants.  VLEIF Board, 
Sponsoring Clubs, District Lions, Recipients, Families and Friends are all invited. 

February 29, 2020          2:00PM 
Arlington-Fairfax Elks Lodge 

8421 Arlington Boulevard, Fairfax, VA 22031 
Lunch will be Buffet Style – Cost for Lunch will be $15.00 per person 

Grant Recipients & TVIs meals will be paid for by VLEIF 
Menu: Hot Dogs, Hamburgers, Barbeque Sandwiches, Salad, Vegetarian Pasta and 

Pie or Ice Cream for Dessert. Water, Iced Tea and Sodas included. 
Cash bar for Adult Beverages is available. (Elks Lodge Bar) 

Please complete the form below and mail with the correct payment to:  “Woody” 8417 Chillum Court, 
Springfield, VA 22153.  E-Mail – woodywoodard@cox.net Cell 703-314-0889 

Make Checks Payable to: VLEIF  Reservations by February 25 

NAME LION YES/NO AMOUNT 
$15.00 EACH
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Dancing in the Dark Dinner
 You may recall, last November we reported on our KL attending the dinner celebrating the 
funds raised for the Foundation Fighting Blindness and its annual Northern VA VisionWalk.  Below is 
a photo recently discovered (on the internet, where else?), of one couple happily representing us 
all at the event. 

LEGO Model Train Show Weekend, Fairfax Station Railroad Museum
- If you have a young child/grandchild, this may be the ticket to a happy 

weekend!  Don’t all kids like LEGOs? -

 Thanks to Lion Pete for this news…. Local modeling enthusiast, Monty Smith, will share his 
LEGO (R) model train layouts in a special two day event on Saturday, February 29, 2020 and Sunday, 
March 1, 2020 at the Fairfax Station Railroad Museum.  The event will run from 12:00-4:00 p.m. 
both days.  The Museum is located at 11200 Fairfax Station Road in Fairfax Station, VA.  Admission:  
Museum members and ages 4 and under, free; ages 5-12, $3; ages 13 and older, $5; seniors 65 and 
older and military, both retired and active, $4.  www.fairfax-station.org, www.facebook.com/
FFXSRR, 703-425-9225.  (Photos next page) 

For more information on this release, contact Joyce Hill, jhill5712@aol.com.  Thank you. 
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In Case You Missed it… This item appears on our club’s web page: 
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FYI - Tips on Securing Electronics When You Travel

“Cybersecurity in 2020, Roadwarrior Edition”     
By Robert McGarvey, January 22, 2020 

Original at:  http://www.mcgarvey.net/2020/01/22/cybersecurity-in-2020-roadwarrior-edition/ 
 (There are web-links in the original article - not carried forward into this copied version) 

 Now is the time to take stock of our defenses and I’m not talking about pickpockets 
and hotel safe thieves. What I mean is guarding against cybercriminals who, unfortunately, 
prey on business travelers particularly – everywhere from coffee shops to airports to hotels, 
even whole foreign countries. 
 A few steps will keep your data safe on the road and it is vastly more valuable than 
the devices themselves. At least in my case where I usually travel with a five year old 
Chromebook, somtimes an iPad Air 2 , neither having much value. The Pixel 3 XL phone has 
a little value but not much. A suggestion: always travel with disposable tech gear that you 
won’t miss. 
 It’s the data that I am concerned about because a criminal could feast on my 
financial accounts and maybe find a way to monetize data gleaned from emails and 
documents, many thousands of both on my devices.  Here are my steps towards safe 
travels. 

Countries That Spy on You 
 Whole countries? You bet.  Visit China and you will hear that the “Great Firewall” 
means you cannot access Gmail and lots of other websites. You will also hear that, psst, use 
a VPN – only certain vendors pass muster and the list is a changing target – and you will be 
able to surf to Gmail, Facebook, you name it. 
 But you have to wonder: is the Chinese government monitoring that VPN traffic and 
do they have keys that decode it? 
 Know too that high level security consultants – with clients inside the Beltway and on 
the highest floors of Fortune 100 office towers – urge their clients to bring a clean 
computer and a clean phone, no business data on either, and to never access sensitive 
information while in China because your devices will be copied on your travels.  Not might 
be. Will be. 
 Maybe not the gear of Bob Schub, average citizen, but if there is a reason to think 
you might have interesting info on your computer or phone know it will be copied. 
Do not bring your every day business computers or phones to China. Don’t. 
China is not alone. Here’s a map of the world with nations that heavily monitor Internet 
traffic highlighted. There are places you might not go – Saudi Arabia – and there are places 
you might go that monitor at least some traffic (Russia, Turkey).  Know before you go and, 
when in doubt, use clean devices when traveling overseas. 

Password Protect Your Phone 
 At least once a month a friend or neighbor asks me, what do I do, I was traveling and 
I lost my phone?  Sometimes they say it was stolen.  It doesn’t matter.  You probably will 
never see it again.  Know this happens, take steps now to protect yourself. 
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 Set up Find My Device (Android) or Find My iPhone in Settings.  Now. When you lose a 
device it may help you find it and – crucially – it may let you wipe the device which means 
erasing all personal data. 
 Also, lock the phone, with a PIN or biometric, in Security (Android) or TouchID and 
Passcode (Apple).  That simple step will keep most criminals away from your data and, in 
most cases, they only want the phone hardware anyway. 

 The data is more valuable than the hardware but most criminals are grab and run 
small change crooks and that’s the good news. 
 Just take the two simple steps above and, yes, you can cry about losing a $1000 piece 
of hardware but at least your data and bank accounts will stay safe and that is what 
matters. 

Never Use a Public Phone Recharging Station 
 You see them in airports, also at meeting venues. Don’t use them.  They are a fast 
track to getting hacked. It’s tempting. Your phone is beeping for juice.  Just let it die. Or 
always carry a plug when on the road, as I do. Often there are two in my bag.  They do get 
forgotten in hotels, a spare is a good idea. 

Don’t Use Public WiFi 
 Never, don’t.  That means no public WiFi at airports, coffee shops, and definitely not 
hotels. 
 You say you are protected because you use a VPN.  Good luck with that (read about 
China above). Know that there are known vulnerabilities in consumer facing VPNs and there 
also are vulnerabilities with enterprise grade VPNs. 
 Personally I sometimes use Google’s VPN on a Google Fi phone when accessing the 
Internet but generally I am reading the news or checking a website and if that traffic is 
hijacked, so be it. 
 My preference is to create a cellphone hotspot and access the Internet via cellular 
data networks. A few clicks in setting and you are in business. 
 You really think public WiFi is faster and of course it usually is cheaper? There is one 
safe way to use public WiFi – read the next step. 

Use a Secure Cloud Based Browser 
 When on the road and accessing sensitive data via public WiFi, I use Silo, a remote 
browser that processes all data remotely, in the cloud. (Here’s a paper on the 
technicalities.) It then transmits an encrypted display of the data to you so you “see” the 
web page but any computing functions have occurred in the cloud, at a remove from your 
computer. 
 There are other remote browsers. 
 Whichever you use, know that when you look at a page with toxic code, no prob, the 
bad stuff happens in the cloud. Not on your computer. 
 And eavesdroppers – who often listen in on public WiFi sessions – will only see an 
encrypted data steam that won’t mean a thing to them. 
 That’s five steps. Take them and there’s no guarantee of data security on the road. 
But you can know you are taking steps to secure your phone, your computer, your Internet 
traffic. And that puts you in a safer place than 99% of travelers 
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About “The Bob Stahl Memorial Newsletter”
Bob Stahl was a WW2 veteran (US Navy - Pacific Theater) - part of the Greatest Generation - 

and a Fairfax Lion for nearly 40 years (serving  as Secretary, President, bulletin editor, and 
sharing at each meeting a bit of “Lions Information.”  

A bit more about Bob Stahl’s life…(for this newsletter issue only)     
     Robert Bruce Stahl 

Born:  18 May 1917  Pennsylvania Enlisted US Navy:  June 12, 1935 (age 18)
Entered USNA:  Summer 1938 (age 21) Graduated USNA:  19 Dec 1941 (Class of 1942, age 24)
Married: 12 Apr 1942, to Jane King Retired (Commander, US Navy)  31 Jul 1962
Secretary, Fairfax Lions Club:1964-65 President, Fairfax Lions Club:  1966-67
Newsletter Editor: well into the 1990‘s “Lions Information:” Every meeting well into the 1990’s
Lion Melvin Jones Fellow, 1992
Died: 27 Nov 2000 Interred:  16 Apr 2001 Arlington National Cemetery

From USNA Class of 1942 Year Book (Bob graduated early, due to war, Dec 1941)
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RB Stahl, Company Officer



Bob’s WW2 Duty Station - the USS Saratoga: Aircraft Carrier in the Pacific

• Shortly after the Japanese attack on Pearl Harbor, Saratoga was the centerpiece of the 

unsuccessful American effort to relieve Wake Island, and was torpedoed by a Japanese 
submarine a few weeks later. After lengthy repairs, the ship supported forces participating 
in the Guadalcanal Campaign and her aircraft sank the light carrier Ryūjō during the Battle 
of the Eastern Solomons in August 1942. She was again torpedoed the following month 
and returned to the Solomon Islands area after repairs were completed.

• In 1943, Saratoga supported Allied forces involved in the New Georgia Campaign and 
invasion of Bougainville in the northern Solomon Islands and her aircraft twice attacked the 
Japanese base at Rabaul in November. 

• Early in 1944, her aircraft provided air support during the Gilbert and Marshall Islands 
Campaign before she was transferred to the Indian Ocean for several months to support 
the British Eastern Fleet as it attacked targets in Java and Sumatra. After a brief refit in 
mid-1944, the ship became a training ship for the rest of the year.

• In early 1945, Saratoga participated in the Battle of Iwo Jima as a dedicated night fighter 
carrier. Several days into the battle, she was badly damaged by kamikaze hits and was 
forced to return to the United States for repairs. While under repair, the ship, now 
increasingly obsolete, was permanently modified as a training carrier with some of her 
hangar deck converted into classrooms. Saratoga remained in this role for the rest of the 
war and was then used to ferry troops back to the United States after the Japanese 
surrender in August. 

• In mid-1946, the ship was a target for nuclear weapon tests during Operation Crossroads. 
She survived the first test with little damage, but was sunk by the second test.

A Book About the Saratoga (with excerpt about Bob Stahl - on right)


  Robert Bruce Stahl was born May 18, 
1917, in Pittsburgh, PA but he was raised in 
Columbus, OH, where he graduated from South HS.  
He worked his way through the Boy Scouts, Sea 
Scouts, Naval Reserve, and enlisted in the Navy on 
June 12, 1935.   He served aboard USS Langley 
(CV-1), attended the US Naval Academy 
Preparatory School, entered the USNA  and 
graduated December 19, 1941, as part of the Class 
of 1942. 
  He reported aboard the USS Saratoga in 
Pearl Harbor and served throughout the war in the 
ship’s Gunnery Department as Lookout Officer, 2nd 
Division Officer, and Training Officer.  He married 
Jane King of Detroit, April 12, 1942, while the ship 
was being repaired from its first torpedoing.  They 
have one daughter and two grandchildren. 
  He served in engineering and research 
billets during the rest of his career, retiring in August 
1962 as a commander - to a happy life in “little old 
Fairfax, VA.” 
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Rest in Peace Bob and Jane Stahl 

Special thanks to...
Several Lions always step up to help make this newsletter happen…thank you for providing 

ideas and/or input (whole articles, reports, photos).  Such help is essential to presenting the 
news of this Club! 

“The Bob Stahl Memorial Newsletter" is published on the Fairfax Lions web page.  Club 
members are alerted to its availablity on the web page around the 1st of each month.  

YOUR COMMENTS AND CONTRIBUTIONS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME!  (That does not mean $ 
contributions, but your words & photos!)  Send anything, anytime, to the newsletter editor - we 
need your help to publicize information about our Club, and about you.  Editor’s Note: starting 
with this issue, we will try to no longer publish persons last names - for privacy considrations. 

That's all folks!
Send any suggestions, or items to include in the next newsletter. 

WE SERVE THE WORLD AND OUR LOCAL COMMUNITIES… WITH PRIDE, 
COMPASSION AND KINDNESS 

  

Fairfax Lions Club Newsletter, February 2020   17


	“You can’t get very far until you start doing something for somebody else.”        Melvin Jones, 1879-1961
	“No one is in charge of your happiness but you.”
	Inspiration from Our Club President
	We Always Begin With Service - It’s Our Primary Mission
	A Food Basket “Thank You”
	Recurring Service
	A Little Bit About Virginia Lions Eye Institute (VLEI) Foundation
	Fairfax Lions support the VLEIF.  It performs wonderful services, summarized briefly here.
	Charity Fund Raising - Essential to Our Service Mission
	Dinner Meetings

